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Honorary Secretary: MR. PETER PUSTKUCHEN 
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COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT MEETINGS ATTENDANCE: 

MEETINGS HELD: 9 

R. Whitfield .... •.•. 
C. Hills .. .. . . 
R. Kelly ...... . 
R. Stubberfield .. . • ••. 
B. Williams ..... . 
D. Hinton 
M. Hale 
G. Hall 
J. Devine 
K. Moralee 
T. Neilson 
P. Pustkuchen 

Attended 

9 
8 
8 
9 
9 
6 
9 
2 
7 
7 
9 
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2 
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1954 
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1970 
1971 

OUR LIFE MEMBERS: 

1957 
1958 
1960 

1962 

1963 

1964 

1965 

1966 

1967 

1968 
1970 

1971 

ASSOCIATION 

President: 
J. Ferguson 
L. Hurley 
H. Clair 
H. Clair 
H. Clair 
E. Crisp 
E. Crisp 
E. Crisp 
E. Crisp 
E. Crisp 
E. Crisp 
B. Rigg 
B. Rigg 
B. Rigg 
B. Rigg 
C. Hills 
J. Dolling 
R. Whitfield 
R. Whitfield 

A. CHAPMAN 
J. FERGUSON 
L. HURLEY 
A. GIBB 
H. CLAIR 
L. NATHAN 
E. CRISP 
C. FITZPATRICK 
R. MONTGOMERY 
D. CUMMING (Deceased) 
E. BRUNTON 
J. CAMPBELL 
L. McCOMISH 
J. SMITH-GANDER 
N. SHEPHERD 
B. MOORE 
F. WOODS 
B. RIGG 
G. McCOMISH 
J. DOLLING 
R. WHITFIELD 
W. CARTER 

OFFICE BEARERS SINCE 1953: 

Secretary: 
C. McMahon 
A. Gle ndinning 
L. Nathan 
L. Nathan 
L. Nathan 
L. Nathan 
L. Nathan 
L. Nathan 
L. Nathan 
L. Nathan 
L. Nathan 
L. Nathan 
L. Nathan 
G. McCamish 
G. McCamish 
G. McCamish 
G. McCamish 
P. Pustkuchen 
P. Pustkuchen 
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Treasurer: 
C. McMahon 
A. Glendinning 
L. Nathan 
L. Nathan 
W. Carter 
W. Carter 
W. Carter 
W. Carter 
D. Kemp 
D. Kemp 
B. Moore 
B. Moore 
B. Moore 
B. Moore 
E. Martino 
E. Martino 
P. Pustkuchen 
B. Bidstrup 
B. Williams 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 

Gentlemen, 

It gives me a great deal of pleasure to submit this Report for you 
consideration after completing my second year in offke as President. 

I would like to make special mention of our Secretary in PETER PUSTKU 
CHEN, who has worked magnificently again this year, and as a result ou 
Association has operated effectively and efficiently at all stages through th( 
past year. Thank you Peter for a job well done. 

To our Treasurer in BRUCE WILLIAMS a special mention for his abilit~ 

to handle our finanCial affairs in a smooth and professional manner at all times 
and his assistance as a Committee man has been invaluable. 

One gentleman has added his contribution to our Association though i 
was behind the scene, and I refer to CLIVE HILLS, whose experience as a Pas 
President has enabled him to assist myself and the rest of the Managemen 
Committee in no small manner. I refer to the deputation and our meeting 
with the Board of Management of the W.A.N.F.L. through last season, tho 
details of which are submitted in the Secretary's Report. Thank you Clive 
the effort has been one of note. 

To the Management Committee members a special "thank you" for a jol 
well done in regards to the smooth running of the Association's affairs and fo 
the way the problems were accepted and handled in a most efficient manner 
It has been due to this fact that the Association now enjoys a more harmoniou 
relationship with the W.A."I.F.L., something that has taken some considerablo 
time to achieve, and for this I am truly grateful. Part of this has been duo 
to the co-operation of MR. PETER BOWLER, the General Manager of the W.A. 
N.F.L., for the way he has endeavoured to assist us with our problems an< 
this has led the way to our meetings with the Board of Management. Thi 
has enabled us to present our problems which has led to a better understandin1 
between our Management Committee and the W.A.N.F.L. 

The highlight of the season no doubt was the tour to the Eastern State 
at the end of last season. I was one of the fortunate members who coulc 
make the trip and am pleased to report that the entire party were a credit to 
the Association and were worthy representatives of our State. 

It can be said that the tour would not have been a reality but for th• 
effort of one member, who through his planning and organisation, it did nc 
only materialise, but was an outstanding success, and I refer to LANCE PERKIN~ 

I feel without him as Trip Manager it may never have been achieved, bu 
his persistance, management and organisation was something just short o 
fantastic and I know I speak for all members of the touring party when I sa· 
we all owe this gentleman a vote of thanks . Co-ngratulations on a job well don• 
and also to the other members of your hard working organising committeE 
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I would like to take this opportunity to welcome the new members as 
well as the old to the start of another season and hope and trust you enjoy 
and achieve your aims in the season ahead. 

Congratulations go to the members of our Association who so ably repre­
sented us on Grand Final Day and performed to the standard set by others 
before them and I refer to., 

L. JOHNSTON (Field Umpire) 
J. DEVINE, P. BRUCE (Boundary Umpires) 
R. HARTLAND, B. COLLETT (Goal Umpires). 

In closing I would like to wish the incoming Committee evary success and 
hope they continue the work and organisation to the standard set this year 
by the very efficient and hard working Committee of 1971. 

-R. A. WHITFIELD, President. 

SECRETARY'S REPORT 
Gentlemen, 

So we turn our thoughts to a new season, and may open my report by 
firstly congratulating all Umpires on their appointment to the W.A.N.F.L. 
Umpires Panel for 1972. Once again we welcome many old hands back to 
the fray for another year. A special welcome to all new members, who are 
joining our ranks for the very first time. May the year be for one and all, 
successful, rewarding and enjoyable. May I say your achievements in the 
umpiring field will be governed by what you put into it yourself; the same 
as in any walk of life. 

Let me now turn to 1971; and in this respect, I submit for your informa­
tion my Report. 

INTERSTATE TRIP: 

Without a doubt our Association reached its highest pinnacle, thus far, 
from our social side with this wonderful trip. A group that got together 
within our ranks and spent a tireless 1 8 months working, organizing and 
planning, must be really proud of their achievements. May I take this oppor­
tunity to sincerely congratulate the Tour Committee-Lance Perkins, Dick 
Stubberfield, Ray Whitfield, Kevin Moralee, Bob Anderson, John Fuhrmann and 
Ross Capes-for their efforts. I'm sure there are many other names that 
could be recorded here, but their satisfaction is no doubt rewarded when they 
look back on the success of the trip. 

The 37 members who finally made the trip proved fine ambassadors for 
our Association and Western Australia in their sojourn through the Eastern 
parts. To be able to record with pleasure the success of this _trip, I'm s~re 
will give your Committee the confidence to plan and arrange functions, knowmg 
well that they will receive the support of the members on future occasions. 
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Not all of us were in the position to take off on this trip, but to thosE 
fellows, especially those who supported the tour functions organized for func 
raising purposes, m ay I tha nk you personally for your suppor t; in respect 
that this assistance, regardless of how small, helped other members to pu 
our Associa tion 1o the forefront. 

In closing, may I say how proud I was to be in office, while such ar 
energetic band of workers put their heart into such a big project, and achievec 
such a fantastic result. Congratulations Fellas. 

(Apologies to Lance Perkins if I've stolen your thunder, but I felt that thes< 
few comments were very essential. The trip Report appears on page 11. 

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE: 

Once again it has been my privilege to have the guiding council of ; 
very fine group of Committeemen and this must surely reflect back on you th< 
M emb.ers who elected them to office 12 months ago tonight. Your wisdon 
has undoubtedly reflected on the success of the past· year. 

Ray Whitfield has again led us, and guided us through some good time 
and tough times. , The past year was not without its momen ts , and to Ray' 
credit, he has taken everything within his stride for the benefit of the Asso 
ciation. Once again, to Gloria, Ray's charming wife, thank you for the under 
standing and personal sacrifices you have no doubt endured through th• 
past season. 

It is with pleasure I record my personal, and I'm sure all Member~ 
appreciation of the efforts of Bruce Williams, our Treasurer. Bruce, with hi 
meticulous respect for accuracy, his conscientious approach to all duties (beyonc 
the realms of finance) have enabled him to set a very high standard for al 
the members of our Association to follow. May I record my personal thank 
for his assistance and guidance through our troubled hours. 

Our Committee Meetings have once again been most productive, and ou 
gains achieved must have been surely a benefit to all our Members. Thi 
enthusiastic and zealous group of Committeemen- John Devine, Kevin Mora lee 
Max Hale, Terry Neilson, and Des Hinton-have always held you, the Members 
at heart, and I record my appreciation of their services for the Association 

UMPIRES BOARD: 

In 1971, like every year preceding, has resulted in our Members havin\ 
mixed feelings towards the Umpires Board. Once again I can only repeat-
"The Board, just as an Umpire, has a thankless and unenviable task." 

Th is season, the W .A.N .F.L . in their wisdom have seen fit t·o a lte r the se·t Uf 
of the Umpires Boa rd. Wifh three voting members and six non voting observ 
ers--<:>u r Association will be eagerly awaiting the Board's findings. The succes 
of the new Board is yel to be proved-we sincerel y hope that it· will so lv, 
some of the problems- but no rna11er how good o r how wise the Boarc 
personnel are, th.ere will a lways be the disappointme11ts. 
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UMPIRES' ADVISER: 

It is with great pleasure that we once again welcome George Meiers 
as our Umpires' Adviser for a further season. George's' devotion and dedica­
tion to Umpires and Umpiring are the finest attributes to a man game e nough 
to tackle such a difficult assignment. His understanding of both playing and 
umpir ing foo tba ll, a nd hi;;. conscien tious approach h a ve made him a p o p ula r 
p ersona lity in u mpirin g ci rcles. Th is sea son , we note that George h as been 
e lev ated in stat us and has become one 0·f ·the " Bi g Three" on the U mp ires 
Board, I feel certain a step in the right direction. To you, George, our very 
best wishes for a happy, successful and enjoyable season. 

Last season we bade farewell to George's very worthy assistant in Frank 
Pimm. Frank's ready assistance and guidance were well received, and even 
though a busy man, he always made time available to offer help and assistance 
lo o ld and y ou n g umpires a li ke. 

Thi s yea r we n o t e the appo intmen t of a Cou n try Umpires' A d vi ser, and in 
this respect, w e make a specia l w ekome an d cong ra tu l atio ns t·o one of ou r 
own Umpires in Ray Sco·tt . Wi'f h Ray taki ng a.n acfive p <n t in ump ir ing, and 
travel ling to Countr y D is tr ict s, he wi l l be ab le ·to establ ish first hand t h e need s 
of our Country friends. Best wishes go to Ray in his new position. 

COUNTRY FOOTBALL: 

Another season has passed, and once again we have continued to serve 
m ost Cou ntry Leagues a11d Assoc ia t ions. As usual (unfortun a tel y ), w e ag ain 
experienced a number of sm al l incidents, wh ich shou ld nev e r hav e occurred 
had ou r U mpires obeyed instnJclions. Thus I make a persona l p lea , tha f· we 
e ndeavour lo mak e ou r ·trave l arrangemen ts, pic k up poi n ts clear a nd p re ci se . 
Common sense by the car driver should ensure a safe trip for his passengers­
thus let us k eep our safety record. 

Your Associ ation has n o l ifled the W.A.N.F.L. that we will be only serving 
Country Leagues and Associations, which provide an adequate Workers Com­
pensation cover this season. A s f ar as I can ascertain, most Country Districts 
bough! th is scheme in to operaf·ion in 1971. 

A number of inc idents in o n e Country League saw your Association take 
swift and positive action, to the extent of threatening to withdraw Umpire s 
from officiating at their matches. An eleventh hour guarantee of our reques ts 
being honoured, resulted in a remarkable transformation of relationships to­
wards Umpires-something which I'm happy to say, continued for the remain­
der of the season. 

A recommendation I would like to put to the incoming Committee, is an 
urgent need for a revision of Cou ntry Umpiring Fees for the 1973 season, 
especially in respect to the increases being applied in the outer Metropo litan 
Leagues and Associations. 
LIFE MEMBERS: 

The recommendations of your Committee will be dealt with later this 
even ing. 
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=!NANCE: 

Our balance sheet again shows an increased turn over, and this indicates 
hat we are still making progress. The actual financii'l'l position is clearly 
ndicated in the Treasurer's Report elsewhere in this report, but I feel that a 
:omment here would not be out of place. Firstly, congratulations to our Ball 
:ommittee on the tremengpus success achieved at this function. Secondly, 

feel that the increased expenses as mentioned by our worthy Treasurer 
;hould be viewed carefully by our incoming Committee. My comment being, 
hat we must endeavour to use our hard earned funds to the benefit of all 
Jmpires as a whole, remembering of course that we are striving towards a 
Jnited and strong Association. 

rRAINING SUPERVISOR: 

Again in 1971 we were privileged to have Hal Syrr.ons as our Training 
Supervisor. His wide experience and knowledge of our requirements were 
3Ssets which he used to great effect. Through his constant enthusiasm, and 
variety of training, he was able to maintain a high degree of keenness 
~hroughout the season. Hal's genuine interest in umpiring reached beyond 
~he training track, volunteering his services as a Trainer on match days to 
assist our Umpires in preparation for their big games. 

Our thanks and appreciation go to Hal for his untiring efforts, and his 
::ledication towards the fitness of Umpires-even to the extent where his 
honorarium didn't pay his expenses!! 

TRAINING CAMP: 
The 1972 Point Peron Training Camp was another great success. Numbers 

attending the Camp were well up on recent years, and it is also pleasing to 
note that Lester Ayres actually knew the date of the weekend. The W.A.N.F.L. 
~his year met the cost of the rent of the Camp, for which we are most thankful, 
and your Association once again subsidized the other costs. Congratulations to 
Hal Symons again for his wonderful organization and planning for the weekend. 
Our thanks also go to the guests who visited the Camp during the weekend, 
and showed an interest in our training. 

UMPIRING FEES: 

This season your Committee did not issue any .moves for fee increases in 
any grade of footbalL As mentioned previously, I feel that this must be one 
of the major tasks of the incoming Committee to review all umpiring fees­
field, boundary and goal-both in the city and in the country. With fee 
increases in near Metropolitan Leagues, it will be necessary for us to raise 
ours, in order to maintain the interest of some of our more experienced Umpires. 
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SOCIAL ACTIVITIES: 

The social adventures for the season on the whole were well attendee 
Our Umpires' Teas and Games Nights received good followings, but it wa 
disappointing to the Committee to see only a few Goal Umpires in attendancE 

The Cabaret Ball was a resounding financial success. This function wen 
beyond our expectations, and unfortunately our venue left a little to be desirec 
This year we are planning even better with a "Gala Carnival Ball" at the Soutl 
Perth Civic Cen·tre on Monday, 19th June. We have emp loyed a top band, an• 
with the C arnival in full swing at this time, we would hope to cater for ou 
many guests and members. This function promises to be a tremendou 
success, and thus we appeal to all members for your support. 

The Christmas Tree drew approximately the same numbers as in recer 
years, and everything met the approval of those who attended. 

Our Christmas Barbecue at Dick Stubberf1elds, was again deficient 
numbers, but those who did attend had a very enjoyable evening. 

The normal social functions run by the Association were reduced Ia~ 
year to enable the Trip Committee to take advantage of their fund raisin• 
activities for their big trip. This year we hope to arrange for additional fun< 
ticins, which will include wives and lady friends, however, for these to b 
successful and warrant cur effort, we will require your support and co-operatior 

Finally, I would like to pay a special tribute to my Social Secretary, Die 
Stubberfield, for his efforts on the social side. Dick, with his position a 
Secretary/Treasurer of the Trip Committee as well, has had a very busy yea1 
Dick is to be congratulated for his efforts for the Association. 

GOLF REPORT: 

A vote of thanks is extended to Bob Anderson, our Golf Captain, for hi 
efforts for the Golf Team during the season. Bob's Golf Report appears o 
page 14. 

APPRECIATION: 

To Ray Whitfield for his guidance and sound administration which hav 
carried our Association through another successful season. 

To Bruce Williams, our "Chancellor of the Exchequer", who has so meticL 
lously managed our financial matters, and for his advice and willing assistanc 
to all aspects of our administration. 

To Clive Hills for his careful consideration and thoughtful approach 
times of need. 

9 



To Ted Brunton for once again auditing our books. 
To the Management Committee for their untiring efforts for the Association 

and its members. ,·, 
To Ray Jamieson and "Togga" Tognolini for their efforts on the rubbing 

down tables, througho ut the year. 
To Dick and Rose Stubberfield, for once again permitting us to use their 

bungalow for our Christmas ' Party. 
To Roy Abbott and lhe W .A.C.A . Officials and Sta·ff for their understanding, 

kind co-operation and the use o ·F their wonderful facilities on our Training N ights. 
To Peter Bowler and the W.A.N.F.L. Executive for their atten·fion to our 

requirements . 
To Lance Perkins and the Trip Committee for their fantastic planning and 

organization for the successful Eastern States Trip. 
To Bob Anderson as our able leader of the Golf Team. 
To Lester Ayres for his constant reminders ()f the Training Camp. 
To a ll Umpires who acted as officials a1 lhe Quadrip legic;: Sports Carnival. 

The Org<Jnisers wish to pay a speci al tribute to Ray Montgomery and Charlie 
Pratt. Thanks Fellas. 

RESULTS OF MEETING BETWEEN W.A.N.F.L. BOARD OF MANAGEMENT AND 
OUR SENIOR EXECUTIVE REPRESENTED BY MR. RAY WHITFIELD AND 
MR. CLIVE HILLS: 

1. Provident Fund For Umpires: The League are prepared to administer 
a self contr ib.uting Provident Fund. They will review equal contribution by 
both parties with the next revision of Umpires' Fees. 

2. Life Passes: League Life Passes are now avallab le to all Umpires who 
have officiated in 150 or more League games retrospeeli ve of 1947. 

3. State Ties: Will be issued to all Umpires officiating in Interstate fixtures. 

4. Shelters For Reserve Umpires: The League is looking into the provision 
of shelters for the Reserve Umpire. 

5. Pre-Season Training Camp: The League will pay the rental for the 

National Fitness Camp. 

6. Sub Committee for the Investigation of Umpire Problems: The possible 
formation of an Umpiring Sub Committee is under review. 

CONCLUSION: 

Thvs anoth er success·ful season has f1own by. A year, which has cer tainly 
had i1 s moments, but one may safely say rhat the support and co-operation 
extended to the Management Committee has allowed us to come through in 

front. 
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I feel this year again may have times when we will require the ful 
support of our members. Our Association must be strong, and the only wa1 
you can achieve this is by having YOU, THE MEMBERS, 100% behind ou 1 

Management Committee. We are slowly gaining recognition in the outside 
world-a strong active Committee, with solid support from the Members, wil 
ensure continued progress in this regard. 

. · Again this year, may I appeal to all Members when voting time come 
later tonight, to vote for the candidates whom you feel will serve to lift th 
~mage of Umpires, and who will give their time and energy for the be' 
mterest of the Association in the coming year. 

Before signing off, I would like to repeat from last year's Annual Report­
"COMPLAINTS, TROUBLES, QUERIES OR NEWS are of little value to yoursel 
give them to your Committee, and let them deal with it." 

In closing, I would again extend a sincere tribute and thanks to 
Umpires for their help, co-operation, courtesy and a few beers, extended to n 
over the past season. The ready assistance that has always been forthcomin 
especially at times where other commitments have prevented my active part 
ipation at certain functions, has made my job easy, and I might add it has been 
pleasure _to ~ork :With such a fine group of men. If I have overlooked anybo< 
or anythmg m thts report, please accept my sincere apologies, as I may assu 
you it has been quite unintentional. 

In conclusion, may I wish one and all the very best for the 1972 seasc 

-PETER PUSTKUCHEN, Hon. Secretar 

EASTERN STATES TRIP 

The first trip ever undertaken by the W.A.N.F.L. Umpires' Associatio 
c?mmenced on October 7th last year, when 37 Umpires representing the As~ 
ciation, left Perth Airport on a tour of Sydney and Melbourne. 

There were many who ·believed this trip was impossible when it w 
first suggested 18 monlhs earlier, and its fulfilment was due entirely to t 
efforts of the 37 members who worked magni-ficen tly to raise over $1 1 ,Ot 
in that time. 

A committee was formed in 1 970 consisting of Lance Perkins who w 
Trip Man ager, Dick Stubberfield Secretary-Treasurer, Ray Whitfield, Kevin Me 
alee, Bob Anderson and John Fuhrmann who, unfortunately, was forced 
withdraw and was replaced by Ross Capes. The functions held to rai 
,.Tioney are now history bu t who could ever forget the final function held 
Cant·erbury Court when 995 people -fi llecl the -ballroom to capacity to see ei~ 
of the best night club acts ava ilable in Perth. 
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II was 6 a.m. precisely when the TAA jet arrived in Sydney but this did 
not deter a group of N .S.W . Umpires from being present at the airport to 
meet our party. After breakfast at the a irport, a bus took the party to Bondi 
Travelodge and a free afternoon followed. 

Friday night saw the N.S.W . Umpires provide an official w elcoming dinner 
ar Footbal l House while Saturday afternoon was spent as guests of the A.J .C. 
at Royal Randwick. This day was mome ntous as it represented the star t of the 
decline of Lindsay Johnston. After ca refu l study of the actions of other 
members, he was seen to place the first wager of his life. Within a week 
he had spent sufficient to buy two poker machines of his own. 

The sporting clubs of Sydney were only too ready to extend their hospitality 
to our members and our thanks go out to the W estern Suburbs Rules Football 
Club, St . George's leagues Club, where it cost a whole seventy five cents a 
jug to see Frank Sinatra Jnr. and South Sydney Juniors l eagues Club in 
particular. 

Two lours of Sydney were arranged, one of the Opera House and c i1y 
sights, while the second tour of northern beaches incorporating a launch cruise 
on PIN Water was one of ·the highlights. Lindsay Johnston by now well 
established as the Fuehrer, again disp layed hitherf·o unknown talents, this time 
as a seaman. 

Thursday morning, October 14th, 37 members were rounded up and t·aken 
to Sydney airport whe re we boc,uded the plane to M elbourne. M any people 
broke down and wept· when we le ft, but undoubtedly t he most unhappy was 
the manager o-f the Bondi Rex Hotel who had es·tab lished an a ll time record in 
can sale·s in the past week. 

The V.F. l. Umpires turned out in force to meet us in Melbourne and, again, 
the wonderful spirit that exisrs bet ween kindred bodies of umpires was 
demonstrated. Cars, drivers and in vi tations were in abundant supply. 

Tours were made o-f the M .C.G. <~nd Waverley Park, tickets were made 
available to Jhe greyhound racing at Sandown Park and an official d inner held 
at the M asonic Club on t·he Friday ni.ght was memorable in more ways than one. 
The Caulfield Cup of 1971 was witnessed by those who had any money left 
at this stage . 

Sunday morning, our beggage was collected by TAA from the luxurious 
motel, Leicester Court, at whic h we h ad been wonderfully looked after and 
most members made their way to an inform al luncheon at Sa lzburg Lodge, a 
licensed restaurant situated about ten miles from Melbourne . Hospitality was 
again showered upon us and this afternoon was voted the best of the tour. 

Eventually 26 members boarded the plane al Tullamarine Airport (the 
other l l couldn't be persuaded to come back) and a magnificent tour was 
at an end. 
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With such a wonderful project, it is difficult to give thanks to everyone 
individually who contributed, but we would be remiss if we did not express 
our gratitude to the following: ., 

TAA -- For outstanding organisation and service. 
Worths - For their effort in outfitting all members of the party. 
Subiaco Football Club and W.A.N.F.L. - For providing facilities for the 

conduct of meetings. 
Mr. B. Giles - For continued co-operation. 
Mr. Malcolm Brown and Mr. Hassa Mann For being guests speakers 

at our Grand Final breakfast. 
N.S.W.F.L.U.A. - For hospitality provided. 
V.F.L.U.A. in General - For hospitality provided. 
Mr. Ray Sleeth in particular- For untiring efforts in Melbourne. 
The Trip Committee - For magni ficent work done. 
And The Members - For their co-operation, effo rts and conduct while 

away, which have reflected credit on the W.A.N.F.L.U .A. 

GOLF - INTERCLUB AND UMPIRES 
During the 1971-72 season the Umpires Association fielded a team in the 

lnterclub Golf competition. This was our second year of competition and our 
most successful. The team finished fifth overall and Norm Shepherd won the 
Grandfathers Trophy from competitors throughout the entire competition with 
a stableford average of 40.3 points. 

Had we been able to field a full team throughout the year there is no doubt 
that we would have finished in the final four as East Fremantle kept us out 
on percentages only. East Fremantle played East Perth in the Grand Final, 
during the year we beat them by 5 games to 1 and were unlucky to lose to 
East Perth 4 games to 2 (we did not field a full team and had to concede 2 
games). 

Notable identities throughout the season included the consistent Shepherd 
combination of Norm and Peter, Ray (the Pres) Whitfield, "Flip Flop" Perkins, 
"Re-tread" Ayres, "Turtle" Havercroft, "Hairy" Anderson, "Draggs" Dunstan, 
"Stubby-Dick", "Long John" Hollingsworth, "Thomarse" Hegarty, "Albino" Neil­
son, "Leprechaun" Capes, "Phantom" Snow (alias "Pool Side", so called because 
of his habits of disappearing and his golden tan??), "Hot Line" Dawbarn (the 
Master of 24in. putts), "Bongo" Robins and "Golden Boy" Meiers. 

The efforts put in by all throughout the season were greatly appreciated, 
but if we are to have any chance of winning the competition next summer all 
Umpires both old and new who can pick up a golf club should pitch in and 
let Bob Dawbarn know how he can contact you. 

Congratulations are due to Bob for his appointment as team captain for 
the forthcoming season. This job is not an easy one and needs a swauve, 
forthright, upstanding, debonair, good looking chap to uphold the image 
created by his predecessors. · 

-R. ANDERSON, Team Captain 1971-1972. 
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STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS 
FOR YEAR ENDED 2nd MARCH, 1972 

RECEIPTS: 
Cash at Bank 1/4/71 
Bank Adjustments 
Subscriptions 
Raffles (nett) 
Badges .. 
Ties 
Touring Account: 
Transfer ex 

Reserve .. 261.00 
Canning Bridge 7.00 

Insurance .. 
Transfer ex No. 2 A/ c. 
National Fitness Camp 

(1972) .. .. 
Social Activities: 

'Umpires Teas/ Barbecues 
Xmas· ·Tree 
Annual Ball .......... 

NUMBER 1 ACCOUNT 

$ 
142.29 

10.10 
936.00 
120.15 
29.25 

281.00 

268.00 
189.84 
100.00 

126.53 

204.10 
60.98 

964.30 

PAYMENTS: 
Honoria: 

P. Pustkuchen .. _ 
R. Stubberfield .. 
B. Williams .. 

Bank Fees 
Badges 
Ties ..... 
Touring Fund 1971 .. 
Insurance .. 
National Fitness 

Camp 1971 68.16 
National Fitness 

Camp 1972 170.91 

Social Activities: 

Umpires Teas/ Barbecues 
Xmas Tree ........ .. 
Annual Ball 
Visiting Umpires 
Golf Competition .. 
Prepayment Hall Hire 

Carnival Ball 1972 
Donations: , .. 
Advertising .. . 
Telegrams/ Postage 
Printing Stationery .... 
Presentations .. .. 
Training Materials .. 
•Trainers' Fees , .. . 
Telephone .. 
Cash at Bank 2/3/72 

$ 

100.0< 
50.01 
50.01 

7.7: 
69.01 

404.5: 
268.01 
178.4: 

239.0 

347.6· 
172.0' 
613.7 
157.9· 

63.0 

106.0· 
16.4• 
21.5-
40.7 
74.0 
48.7 

109.4 
230.0 

10.0 
54.6 

$3,432.54 $3,432.5 

Cash at Bank 1/4/71 
Interest 30/6/71 

RESERVE ACCOUNT 

607.66 
21.94 

629.60 
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Trsfr. to No. 1 A/c . . 
Cash at Bank 2/3/72 .. 

261.0 
368.6 

629.6 



Cash at Bank 1/4/71 
Interest 30/6/71 

No. 2 ACCOUNT 

300.00 
3.99 

303.99 

Trsfr. to No. 1 A/c. 
C8sh at Bank 2/3/72 

100.00 
203.99 

303.99 

The Association owns one typewriter purchased at a cost of $70 in 1968. 
In addition there are:-

53 Ties on hand at $3 each - $159.00. 
62 Badges on hand at 75c each - $46.50. 

Auditor's Statement: 
I have examined the above records. In my opinion they are properly 

drawn up so as to give a true and fair view of the state of the Association's 
affairs. -E. W. BRUNTON, A.A.S.A. 

In addition and since the closing date of our books:-
1. Transfer ex No. 2 A/ c. to No. 1 A/ c. ... . 
2. Accounts paid National Fitness Camp .. . 
3. Refund ex W.A.N.F.l. National Fitness Camp 
4. Cash at Bank No. 1 A/ c. . , .. 

Cash at Bank No. 2 A/ c. .... .... .... .. .. 
Cash at Bank Reserve Account .... .... . .. 

Net Worth Commencement 1972 Season 

TREASURER'S REPORT 

$100.00 
$115.05 
$ 57.00 
$ 96.55 
$103.99 
$629.60 

$830.14 

Gentlemen, 
Our Associa1ion has again enioyed a most successful year due firstly by 

the support of you the members, and secondly by the energetic efforts of 
your Committee . 

The functions throughout the season were on the whole well attended, 
and it was gratifying to note that 1m excellent result was shown from the 
Annual Ball rendering o profit of $.350.53. 

Expenses during the year were higher than the previous year, due to the 
acjivi!y demand of additional trainer fees, purchase ef ties lor Assoclation 
recognition, end the Carnival Ball prepayment. 

I wish ·to t hank the Commitlee for their support, and in particular the 
assistance given ·to me by our Secretary, Pet3r Pustkuchen. His council and 
effort has a tl ributed to our year's results. 

A specia l vote of !hanks io our Honora·ry Auditor, Ted Brunton, -fo r his 
advice and tirne set aside for our accounts p resen·tation. 

In closing I extend fo all members every success In this our Carnival year, 

-BRUCE WilliAMS, Honorary Treasurer. 
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LEAGUE GAMES BY MEMBERS 

The following are the number of league Games, from official W.A.N.F.I 
records, at which our members (1971) have officiated. 

FIELD UMPIRES: 

R. Anderson .. . .... •.•. .... 2 L. Johnston .. .... .... .... 6 
G. Becker .. .... .... ., .... 29 E. Martino .... .... • ....... .. 
W. Brown ... .... .... •.... .. 32 K. Moralee ................ .. 
R. Capes , .. 14 
B. Carbon ......... ,.. ... 19 

R. Montgomery ... •••. . ... 2S 
T. Neilson , .............. .. 

J. Fuhrmann .. . .... .... .... 44 L. Perkins .. .. ............ .. 
C. Hills .... . .. .... .... .... 36 R. Scott ....................... 1 L 

D. Hinton .... .... .... .... .... 7 R. Whitfield . .... .... .. 1L 
A. Holland ... ... .... .... .... 2 

BOUNDARY UMPIRES: 

' R. Bond 
t P. Bruce .... .. ... .. 

D. Clair .......... . 
K. Clarke .. .... .. . .... .• 
P. Cunningham .... .. •. 
R. Dawbarn .. ....... .. 
J. Devine .............. . 
G. Feutrell ... .... .... .. .. 
A. Hall ........... ... ....... . 
M. Kelly ............. . 

D. Allan .. 
W. Carter ... 
M. Clements 
B. Collett .. 
K. Cross , .. 
D. Gardner .. 
V. Gardner .............. .. 
S. Georgelf .... .... .. ... .. 
K. Giles ...................... .. 
M. Hale .................... .. 
G. Hall ..................... . 

17 
65 
45 
25 
11 
41 
56 
39 

9 
10 

GOAL UMPIRES: 

39 
212 

1 
22 
19 

202 • 
1 
1 

19 
34 
30 

F 

B. McKenzie .... .. .. 
N. Miliauskas ...... . 
R. Pearse .. , .... .. 
C. Pratt .. .... • .. . 
M. Rome .............. . 
W. Shepherd .... ... .. .. 
T. Smith ...... . 
G. Solin 
D. Wakenshaw 
K. Wombe\1 ... 

R. Hartland 
W. Johnson 
P. Katavatis .. .. ........ .. 
B. Lowe .... .. ............... .. 
J. McKay ........ .......... .. 
l. Morris .... .... ... .. .... .. 
S. Nettleton ... .... ,... .. .. 
J. Robbins ............... .. 
N. Shove ..... .. 
D. Skipworth .. · .. 
R. Turton ....... . 

H 
1 

( 

l( 



CONGRATULATIONS IN 1971 

OUR GRAND FINALISTS: 

Field:,-- ~indsay Johnston. 
Boundary:- Peter Bruce, John Devine. 
Goal:- Ray Hartland, Brian Collett. 

NEW LIFE MEMBERS: 

Ray Whitfield. 
Bill Carter. 

JUST ABOUT 300: 

Ray Montgomery on 299. A mighty achievement. 

FIRST LEAGUE GAMES (FIELD): 

Ross Capes. 
Bob Anderson. 

EXTRA: 

An extra pat on the back to Ross for umpir.ing 14 League Games in his 
first season of League Football. 

DOUBLE CENTURIAN: 

To Don Gardner who sailed by his second century on the goals. Well 
done, Don. 

OUR INTERSTATE REPRESENTATIVES: 

Field:- Ray Montgomery (Melbourne). 
Boundary:- Peter Bruce, John Devine. 
Goal:- Ray Harl la nd, Briap ColleH. 

CENTURIAN: 

Norm Shove topped the ton on the goals. 

BOUNDARY AND GOALS - FIRST LEAGUE GAMES: 

Boundary:- Keith Wombell, Arlhur Hall, Geoff Tipping, Greg Solin. 
Goals:- Vic Gardner, Max Clements, John McKay, Laurie Morris, Ray 

Hartland. 
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W.A.N.F.L. Umpires Association [ 
"CHESSON" Footballs ! use 

exclusively at training 

Our thanks to Mr. SID CHESSON for 
his generiosity through his kind donation 

of CHESSON FOOTBALLS 
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